
NOTICE OF INTENT FOR A MINOR AMENDMENT TO THE WATER SYSTEM DEVELOPMENT FEE 
INFRASTRUCTURE IMPROVEMENTS PLAN (IIP) 

Pursuant to A.R.S § 9-463.05, public notice is hereby given that the Gilbert Town Council will consider a 
minor amendment to the Infrastructure Improvements Plan (IIP) of the Water System Development Fee 
study. The proposed amendment would change the location of CIP project WA0880 which is planned to 
build a new well near Warner and Recker roads. The new location for the well would be at 164th Street 
and Pecos Road. The project is planned to add the same 2 MGD of water capacity, just at a new location 
which has been deemed a more viable site. This change would not affect the current SDF fee. The IIP 
amendment will be considered at the Town Council meeting to be held on Tuesday, November 1, 2022 
at 6:30 pm in the Atlas Auditorium in the Public Safety Training Facility, 6860 South Power Road, Gilbert, 
Arizona 85297.  

 

Posted September 28, 2022 


